
MK RSCDS                                                                                                      December 2010
Monday classes have continued with a couple of welcome beginners and a good number of regulars. Now that Sarah is a fully qualified teacher she regularly takes one class a month and additional classes when Rita is on holiday. The club is fortunate in having two qualified teachers to provide variety to the class and Rita can now take her holidays without worrying about the class.
**************************************************************************
RSCDS AGM, PERTH 6TH NOVEMBER 2010

Having heard Harry say at our own Branch AGM in April, that everyone should attend the Society AGM at least once, I rather rashly volunteered my services, which is why I found myself in Perth, in what my father always referred to as “God’s own country”, on the weekend of 6th November.

The actual meeting took place on Saturday afternoon at 2.30 pm in Bell’s Sports Centre where I took my place along with Marie and 230 others at the appointed time.  I was rather taken aback by the sound of the bagpipes and everybody rising to their feet to receive the platform party, led in by the piper - a bit over the top, I thought!  They don’t even do that at the Royal Scottish Pipe Band Association AGM.

Anyway, the piper retired, everybody sat down again and proceedings began with the Chairman, Alec Gray welcoming everyone and introducing the President, Alistair MacFadyen who presided over the rest of the meeting - something else that is new to me.  Usually the chairman chairs the meeting.  The President read out a message from the Queen and then eight Scrolls of honour were presented, but only three were to people actually in the hall.  After the apologies were received and the minutes of the last AGM dealt with, the conveners of the various committees gave updates on their activities during the year. The treasurer told us that the finances of the Society are sound and the future is looking good.  Having been sent 27pages of accounts and notes, plus 3 appendices and an email of 2 pages before the meeting (which I did read but found difficulty interpreting - I’m no accountant!), I was pleased to hear that the finances are in the black.  You will all be pleased to know that the annual subscriptions will remain the same as this year - £15.00

Then the elections to various posts took place. We had been sent voting papers beforehand so the results of these were read out.  The new chairman is Ruth Beattie (Glasgow branch), and chairman elect is John Wilkinson (Duns and District).  For some positions there was no election so nominees were elected unopposed.  Six amendments to the constitution were then debated and all had to be voted on separately so that took some time to get through which meant that the meeting overran by about three quarters of an hour - surprise, surprise!

As well as all that, since I happened to be there on the Friday, I attended the Teachers’ Association Conference. It was interesting to hear how these Associations came into being and how they function, but I do think that RSCDS needs to be more security conscious.  I could have been a terrorist with a bomb strapped around me and wreaked havoc in their midst because I was not asked to produce any identification, did not have to register and was not welcomed in any way by anyone in charge.  In my opinion, that is not being inclusive and has not changed my opinion of RSCDS in any way.

Of course, we also attended the Ball on the Friday evening, where Tony and I unexpectedly met up with some old friends who used to dance with us in Hertford, and the more informal dance on the Saturday night.  The programmes were something of a challenge for us, particularly on Saturday evening.  It was encouraging to see so many young people dancing - if only we could get some more in this part of the world!

These are my own personal thoughts - Sheila Harris.

***************************************************************************
FINAL CLASS OF THE YEAR December 20th 2010 will be a Christmas Social with easy dances – bring a friend and food or drink to share and the evening is free!
Forthcoming events:

31st December 2010  Jan & Rita’s Hogmanay  Dance at Great Brickhill (see Janice or Rita)

After Christmas and New Year

Monday Classes start on 10th January 2011

Silver Cross Dance,1st January 2011
Harrow Ball Friday 7th January

Charity Dance for Gillian 12th February, St Lukes RC Hall, Love Lane Piner, HA5 3EX

MKRSCDS 32nd Annual Ball will be held on 12th March 2011. Lovat Hall, Newport Pagnell. Dancing to Danelaw Band.  (Tickets available after Christmas)
@£16 each
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WISHING EVERYONE A HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND PEACEFUL NEW YEAR







